St. Clair Community Health Coalition/ C.H.A.R.T. Minutes for July 25, 2018
Call to Order at 12:00 pm at St. Clair County Health Center in Osceola, MO by Jeanne Beas, Facilitator.
Those Present: Jeanne Beas, Kara cColby, Marli Coonrod, Julie Grubb, Joy Cooper, Christy Mathews, Nancy McCloud, Andreia Moore, Nancy Stephan, Kelley Mouthersbaugh, Alaina Davis, Rob Coskey, Patty Cantrell, Judy Gary, Pleasants Murray, Dana Leonard, Tarasa Heckenlively, and Emily Brooks.

Minutes were accepted as written from April 25, 2018 with a motion by Nancy McCloud

second by Julie Grubb, all in favor.
Reports:
Rivers Crossing – Nancy Stephan reported that the Mexican Dinner fundraiser would be    

            on July 22. The Adult Daycare Center should open in August/September this year. 
Public Health – Jeanne Beas reported on PHEP Contract shared what capabilities were 


being worked on for the 2018/19 year. St. Clair EMA/LEPC will meet on July 26 


at 17:30 at the St. Clair County Health Center. She reported that there had been 4 


spills  in the county for HAZMAT between May 9 and July 14. SEMA 


Conference will be in August. Exercises had been done with Truman Lake Manor 


and Appleton City Manor. Training for emergency Management is on the SEMA 


website for signing up. She also reported on several emails she had received from 


the SEMA Representative. SW Healthcare Coalition/West Division was also 


reported on.  Epidemiology/SASS report was on an increase in tick borne disease 


testing and animal bites reported.
Special Needs – Nancy McCloud reported on eligibility and program requirements.
West Central Missouri Community Action Agency report on New Growth program 


(technical Assistance award - Healthy Living Grant for Osceola). More 


information will be sent by email on this.
Ellett Memorial Hospital - Julie Grubb gave out handouts on Show Me Healthy Women 


program, Girl’s Day Out, Fit and Fun Community Block Party, and the Summer 


Blood Drive. Narcotics Anonymous is meeting. Rob Coskey talked about  helping 

on a community project assisting a (year old with trash pickup by the lake in 


September.
Compass Health Wellness – Sandra Knight sent an email on Diabetic classes being held 


at the Rivers Crossing Senior Center on October 9 from 1-3 pm. Compass 


Connection newsletter was shared with everyone A new dentist has just started. 
WIC – no report.
CMH Clinic/Hospital – no report.
GVMH Clinic/Hospital – report of dietitian 2 days a month and have Show Me Healthy 


Women. Dr. McCarty is seeing patients. 
On My Own, Inc. – Reyna Blakely sent a copy of On My Owns newsletter which was 


shared.
Unfinished Business:
Health Fair in Osceola in May pictures were shared. Approximately 100 people attended.
New Business:
Judy Gary shared information on the exercise.
Evans Pharmacy – Andreia Moore shared information about Colors Against Cancer 


run/walk will be October 6 at 8:00 am At Osceola Optimist Park.

Julie Grubb reported that they are providing transportation to the clinic.

Joy Cooper reported on the upcoming Back to School Fair at Appleton City in the 


elementary gym.

Pleasants Murray talked about TANF program and gave out information on ResCare 


Workforce Services.
Alaina Davis and Patty Cantrell gave information with handouts on Summer Job League 


for 16 – 24 year olds and Youth @ Work West Central Region handout.

Tarasa Heckenlively talked about United Health Care Insurance programs and a Mental 


Health training program that is free.
Dana Leonard talked about Medicare Programs – Shoes from the Heart, Anti-bullying Program, and a grant program for extra funds that is available twice a year – apply for $500 to $5000 and can reapply. 

Other:
Jeanne gave out resource booklets.
Announcements: Next meeting will be October 24, 2018 at 12:00 noon at Ellett Memorial Hospital in Appleton City.
Adjourn
